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 Proud to support Back to Basics 

23rd April 2025 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
We are writing to inform you that Springwood Junior School will be closed on Friday, 25 April 2025 to Years 3 to 5, due 

to emergency repair work required to fix a broken water pipe on the school premises. Please note this is only the Junior 

School and the Infant school will remain open as normal. However, there will be no celebration assembly (postponed 

to the following week). 

 

This closure is necessary to ensure the safety and well-being of our children and staff while essential maintenance is 

carried out.  

 

Year 6: 

Due to Year 6 SATs being a short time away, and wanting to cause as little disruption as possible, Year 6 children are 

invited into the Infant school hall to complete their day as normal. They should arrive at the Infant office, between 

8:30am-8:45am. They will remain here for the day and can be collected from the infant school office at 3pm (if your 

child does not walk home).  

 

Year 3-5: 

To reduce impact on children’s progress, remote learning resources will be made available on the school website 

under their year group pages:  www.springwoodfederation.co.uk/year-group-pages/.  Teachers will upload class 

materials and instructions, and children are encouraged to follow their regular schedule from home as much as possible. 

Completed work can be emailed to the year group addresses below, for feedback from the class teacher: 

 

YearThree@springwood.hants.sch.uk 

YearFour@springwood.hants.sch.uk 

YearFive@springwood.hants.sch.uk  

 

 

 

 

http://www.springwoodfederation.co.uk/year-group-pages/
mailto:YearThree@springwood.hants.sch.uk
mailto:YearFour@springwood.hants.sch.uk
mailto:YearFive@springwood.hants.sch.uk


 

Alternatively, work can be brought into school next week.   

 

We understand this may cause disruption to your routine and we appreciate your patience and cooperation as 

appropriate agencies carry out these essential repairs. We are working with the local authority and acting on guidance 

from all involved. Unfortunately, the difficulties are beyond the school’s control.  

 

Early indications are that the Junior School will reopen for Monday 28th, however should this change, further updates 

will be provided via Arbor, Facebook and email.   

 

If you have any questions or need further assistance, please contact the school admin office.  

Thank you for your understanding and continued support. 

 

Yours Sincerely 

 
 
Mrs Livingstone  
Executive Headteacher 


